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Nominee’s name: Ian Madden
Nominated employee’s job title: Counselor
Location: Glenn O. Swing Elementary 
Submitted by: Ellen Peach and Karissa Storey
Position: Administration
Please use the space below for the nomination. Please include a brief description of what the nominee has done above and/or beyond expectations and why you believe the nominee is a candidate for public recognition by the Board of Education. (All or part of your written nomination will be used in the recognition process.) You will be notified when your nominee is being recognized. Thank you for your nomination.
We would like to nominate Mr. Ian Madden for Certified Employee of the Month. 
Ian has been a dedicated counselor at GOS for the past 4 school years. Before accepting the counselor position, he worked as our CLC coordinator since 2012. Ian consistently goes above and beyond to build relationships with all of our students, parents, and teachers. He radiates positivity at all times and shares his “two thumbs up” with anyone that may need them. 

Ian believes in holding students to the highest of expectations academically while also providing them with the social-emotional supports that they need. During the school day, Mr. Madden meets with students for Why Try groups during lunch, Second Step during specials, and individual meetings to ensure their success both in and out of the classroom. In addition to his regular counselor responsibilities, Ian comes in early and stays late to meet the needs of our students. He has a morning check and connect group with students during breakfast time. The students in his morning group enter the building with huge smiles on their faces knowing that they will get to start their day with Mr. Madden.
Ian is also a well-respected leader in our building. Some of his many leadership roles include PBIS Coordinator, Foundations Team lead, Student Support Team lead, and technology lead. Mr. Madden truly is an integral part of our school community. We could go on and on about the merits of Mr. Madden and the reasons that we are nominating him, but it would be better expressed by his peers.
Sarah Hunt, our FRC coordinator, said, “Mr. Madden is an invaluable member of the GOS team. As the counselor, he consistently advocates for the best interests of our students, inside and outside, of the classroom. He understands the importance of building relationships with all students and families. He has a positive attitude and brings a joyful energy to the team. He is empathetic and trustworthy. He is a team player and works tirelessly with his team to make student success a priority. We feel blessed to have him a part of the GOS team.”

Mr. Swain, our behavior coach, said, “Ian Madden is one of the most reliable employees at GOS. He is tireless in his efforts to improve the mental health and overall well-being of our entire student population. He is always available to help a co-worker in need, even with his endless duties and responsibilities. His amazing rapport with our students should be a model for the whole district. He is a natural problem solver. Whether it’s help with a student, a problem with technology, or just a discussion about the latest Star Wars series, Ian is your go to staff member.”
As you can see, Ian is a well-loved and highly respected member of the GOS staff and is deserving of the Employee of the Month recognition.
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